Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph I 8(a)(9) (Engineering Service), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the appointment of Salford City Council as Lead Authority for the Street Works Management – Coring function.

The Reasons are 
The project creates many significant benefits to each of the Greater Manchester Councils in the form of an improved quality of highway network and the creation of job opportunities whilst fully recovering all costs incurred in the technical, administrative and remediation processes.

Assessment of Risk 
Legal Risks have been considered with regard to the provision of the Coring Management Service by Urban Vision on behalf of Salford City Council as its supply chain partner. See “Legal Implications” below.

As the service will be provided via Urban Vision who will be responsible for accepting all risks in relation to the provision of services through its own risk management and insurance arrangements.

The source of funding is:
Salford City Council will incur initial project development costs of up to £90,000 leading to the implementation of Coring services. 

The AGMA Network Management Group, at its meeting on 15th April 2011 approved that that the full project development costs incurred by Salford and set out below (including any interest applied) will be recovered from future revenues.

The AGMA Treasurers Group agreed on 3rd June 2011 to underwrite the project development costs equal to £9,000 each should the project not proceed for any reason beyond the control of Salford City Council.

Legal Advice obtained Yes (Des Gardner, Head of Legal (Regeneration, Manchester City Council – On behalf of Salford City Council).

Financial Advice obtained   Yes (John Spink),
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.
The minutes of the Network Management Group dated 15th April 2011 (Minute number 7), approving that the full project development costs incurred by Salford (including any interest applied) will be recovered from future revenues. These costs are set out in “Financial Implications” below.

Other relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection)"
Contact Officer:
Chris Findley
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date: Tuesday, 5th July, 2011 

*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 5th July, 2011
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 13th July, 2011 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

